## High Firs Primary School

Headteacher Mr C Turtle BA Hons PGCE NPQH

Deputy Headteacher Miss C Rennie BA(Ed) Hons



Court Crescent Swanley Kent BR8 8NR

Tel: 01322 669721 Fax: 01322 615997

8<sup>th</sup> May 2018

Dear Year 5 Parents

## BEXLEY SELECTION TESTS 2018- for entry to grammar schools in Bexley in September 2019

I would like to let you know the arrangements for the **Bexley Selection Tests** for pupils due to transfer to secondary education in September 2019, which have just been sent to us in school.

The test dates have now been set so parents need to be aware of the following information:

- An online registration form will be open from 1st May 2018 to 8<sup>th</sup> July 2018 from a link on the webpage <a href="http://www.bexley.gov.uk/selectiontests">http://www.bexley.gov.uk/selectiontests</a>
  If you do not have access to the Internet access please let us know and we can arrange for one of the school office staff to assist you on one of the school computers.
- The online registration will close on 8<sup>th</sup> July 2018 late registration will not be accepted.
- The children will sit two test papers on the same morning or afternoon.
- There will be two test papers containing a mixture of questions on verbal ability and comprehension, mathematical problem solving and non-verbal reasoning. Each paper will be divided into timed sections of questions and a CD soundtrack will be played with instructions and timings.
- The tests will be held on either Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> September or Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> September.

Further details can be found in the leaflet which has been sent home with this letter.

The registration process for the Kent Test is completely separate from the Bexley Test- further information about the Kent selection Test will be available soon.

Yours sincerely

Mr C Turtle Headteacher



